
 

 

3 April 2017 

 
Commissioner Cirkovic 
Fair Work Commission 
11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 
 
Via Email  

 
RE: AM2014/263 - Children's Services Award 
 
 
Dear Commissioner 
 
 
Business SA wishes to bring to the Commission’s attention the following matters regarding the 17 
February 2017 versions of both the Technical and Drafting and Substantive Variations Summary of 
Submissions for the Children’s Services Award 2010.  

Business SA notes that item S8 of the Summary of Substantive Variations was withdrawn by 
Business SA in our 29 September 2016 submissions1. Further, Business SA submitted this item 
would be better dealt with under the examination of technical and drafting matters and we note this is 
not reflected in the 17 February 2017 Summary of Substantive variations nor the 17 February 2017 
Summary of Technical and Drafting Issues.  

Business SA also notes the 17 February 2017 Summary of Substantive Variations incorrectly refers 
to 23.4(e) rather than 24.4(e)). 

We also note our withdrawal on 29 September 2016 of items S18 and S27 which are also not 
reflected in the 17 February Summary of Substantive Variations. 

 
 
Regards 
Karen van Gorp 
Senior Policy Adviser 
 

T:  8300 0040 

 

karenv@business-sa.com  |   www.business-sa.com 

 

Level 1, 136 Greenhill Road, Unley. South Australia. 506 
  

 
 

                                                                 
1 https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/am2014259andors -sub-bussa-290916.pdf 
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